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(CCC) Private Rented Sector 
 
This Freedom of Information request is for the attention of the department that 
oversees the private rented sector and enforcement. 
The Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities, the Rt Hon 
Michael Gove has written to all councils in England following the tragic death of 
Awaab Ishak to enquire about activity taken over the last three years to address 
damp and mould hazards in the private rented sector. This includes specific 
activity covering the amount and nature of remediation and enforcement activity, 
civil penalty notices and prosecutions. The full letter can be found here: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attac
hment_data/file/1118877/SoS_letter_to_local_authority_chief_executive_and_cou
ncil_leaders.pdf 
 
We understand that a further correspondence was sent out by the Department 
dated 25th November, requesting an initial response to be sent to them by 30th 
November 2022 from all local authorities. 
 
The NRLA therefore requests a copy of this initial response sent by this local 
authority to the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities. 
 
Response 
 
Attached letter to response. 
 

 Further queries on this matter should be directed to foi@cambridge.gov.uk 
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